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Enquiries to: Graham Redgwell, Governance Officer

In July all members of the Committee were made aware of proposals from NHS North East Essex to change the provision of community paediatric eye services in its area.

The existing service, which was based in poor quality premises at the Hospital, was one that grew out of the interests of an individual doctor, rather than one which had developed as a planned service.  It had grown three component parts:

· a paediatric service for babies and children at risk of visual problems.

· a dispensing service.

· a Vision Training Clinic (VTC) for dyslexic persons to improve visual co-ordination.

The PCT now proposed to put the service on a more formal footing, moving the first two components into the community and increasing the number of contact points for the public.  The VTC would continue but would be monitored over the next 12 months.  The originators of the service accepted that maintaining the ‘status quo’ was not a viable option and that the PCT could well have withdrawn totally from the service had it wished.
As the PCT wished to go ahead with the changes as soon as possible the Committee was invited to comment on the issue as a matter of urgency.
It was clear that existing users had been consulted and supported the changes.  Any new clients would automatically be referred to the new service provision.  Meetings had been held locally in the area, where the suggested changes had been discussed and supported.
Members accepted that this was a service improvement for patients and potential patients and would enable a properly planned and structured provision to be given.  The PCT would monitor the Vision Training Clinic and this would come forward to the HOSC in due course as a service variation should any changes be proposed.

Members felt that this was a targeted service but that the targeting at present was incorrect and needed changing.  No service was being withdrawn and no clients would lose out on a service, which would now be provided much closer to their homes.  Those with the greatest need would then get immediate referral.
The Committee therefore accepted the need for change and supported its implementation as soon as possible.
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